MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE ON 21 MARCH, 2011 AT 
MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY HALL
Opened 7.20pm

Attendance: Andrew & Judy Whitbourne, Jennifer Petersen, Rob & Jan Regnis, Bart Vanderzee, Bruce Allen, Neil Wynn, Denise Cooper, Norelle Lee, Cheree Vance, Trevor Wrightson, Bruce Edgell, Bruce Wall, Bev Davis, Julie Vaughn, Trevor Masters, Carroll Smith.(19)
Apologies: Ian Henderson, Peter & Maggie Makham, Sally Smith, Willie Vanderzee.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting 21 February 2011
Moved for acceptance:    Rob Regnis  Seconded by:Trevor Wrightson
Matters Arising from the Minutes: 

Item 1:
Bus Service.  No timetable in bus shelters yet.  After election, follow up letter previously sent to Robert Coombes re timetables for No. 95 bus to be put at bus shelters.


Action:  Precinct to contact new member
Item 2:    CVB Colliery.
  Stakeholder reference meeting EA public


submission May.

Item 3.
Wet Basin in Catherine Street.  Waiting to commence transformation of wet basin to dry basin.

Item 4.
Repairs to Rutleys Road:  Invoicing Chain Valley Bay Colliery.  Email received from Council answering our question to the mayor referred to wrong Colliery.  It referred to Wyee instead of CVB.


Action:  Precinct to ask council staff to reference the correct colliery.

Moved:  Rob Regnis
Seconded: Trevor Wrightson
Reports:
Treasurer’s Report:
Money Out
Community Hall 355 Committee for rent for our meetings $52.80
Renew Aust Post Office Box  $86
C.Vance reimbursement for Toner for Printer $75.98
J.Peterson reimbursement for Stationary $19.10


Money In
Wyong Council Funding $374.91
Supper Club Cash $62.60
Balance in Bank $328.72


Moved for acceptance: Bart Vanderzee Seconded: Bruce Wall

Correspondence In:

 EMAIL 

1. 5-02-11 355 Hall Committee calling for interested people to join their committee.

2. 22-02-11 WSC Regarding the costs covered by Chain Valley Bay Colliery for Ruttley Road.

3. The Salvation Army. Red Shield Appeal.

4. Community News 

5. Media Release WSC regarding water Filter fraud.

6. Media Release WSC regarding Install a new toilet and get paid to save.

7. CVB Mine Stakeholder Reference Group Meeting Notes. I-03-11

8. WSC remittance advice top up float of $374.91.

9. WSC Mannering Park Skate Park Facility. Stating that work should be completed in 4 weeks but council is not in a position to fund the project.

10. WSC Megan Cooper responding to our request for changes to the proposed Amenities Plan for the Town Oval, all have been rejected.

11. WSC Megan Cooper responding to request to explain what the &1750 amount for the Vales Point Reserve works for the Amenities Garden and other works carried out on the project.

12. Cr Bill Symington Response to Strategic Plan Workshop requesting Council to look at the priority list for Mannering Park listing 9 issues. 

1)  Provide and install new safety net to swimming pool area.
2)  Provide imported sand to pool area.
3)  Relocate skatepark away from residential location.
4)  Construct a playground in the reserve area near Gymea Crescent.
5)  Install bus shelters as required.
6)  Resurface the car park at The Point recreation area.
7)  Upgrade the toilet facilities at The Point.
8)  Assist with planning and construction of a specific "Welcome Wall" entry sign.
9)  Respond positively to detailed roads, drainage and footpath request previously submitted to Council.

POST

1. WSC Regarding Blue Haven Residential Subdivision of 109 lots and 1 buffer lot in three stages. Recognition of receiving our submission.

2. WSC Council meeting business papers need to request for them to be forwarded to the Precinct for the next 12 months.

Correspondence Out:

EMAIL

1. 23-03-11 WSC regarding Vales Point Power Station Heritage Listing.
2. 23-03-11 WSC Megan Cooper Requesting consideration be given to the changes identified in the plan of the Oval Amenities as community feedback.
3. 23-03-11 The Mayor Doug Eaton thank you letter for attending the Feb meeting.
4. To all committee members informing them of a request from Mannering Park Land Care & Tidy Towns Group for their input in selecting an Entry Sign in to Mannering Park.
5. 17-03-11 to Cr Doug Vincent sending on to him the result of the questionnaire of the RFS relocation or rebuild from the community.
Matters arising from correspondence:


Item 5.
Meeting of 355 Committee on 7th April.  Need Treasurer and Secretary otherwise the 355 committee may fail and the Hall administration will revert to the WSC.

Item 6.
Amenities.  Get an update -
solar hot water or electric hot water system.  Julie Vaughn from WSC to address with Brett Sherar.

Motion:
Jennifer Petersen
Seconded: Bruce Wall


That a meeting be called between a delegation comprising three precinct members (Andrew Whitbourne, Rob Regnis & Jennifer Petersen) to meet on 18.4.11 at 2.00pm in Council Chambers with the General Manager and council staff directly associated with Vales Point Reserve master plan works and also the proposed amenities block to be constructed on the oval.
Vote:
Unanimous
Moved:
Jan Regnis  Seconded:  Norelle Lee

General Business:

Item 7.
Fire Station.  Email from Shayne Gearin, Fire Captain re concerns that questionnaire was creating disharmony in the community.  Suggested a representative from the Precinct Committee attend their tri-monthly meeting.  Bruce Allen was appointed.

Item 8.
Shared Pathway. Morisset to Gwandalan.  Bev Davis suggested we include northern precincts: Summerland Point/ Gwandalan, Lake Munmorah/Chain Valley Bay and Wyee Point Progress Association.

Motion:
Approach northern precincts and Wyee Point Progress Assoc to form a submission to WSC on preferred site of pathway and to approach Delta for financial and environmental matters.

Moved:
Bev Davis  Seconded:  Neil Wynn

Voted:
Majority

Item 9.
Red Shield Appeal  28 & 29 May.  Bill Symmington looking for collectors.  Bill will address the April meeting.
Item 10.
Doug Vincent.  Water Filter Fraud and rebate for dual flush toilets.

Item 11.
Sign.  Bruce Wall feels that Tidy Towns & Landcare Group shouldn’t be given the job.  It was suggested that a member of each of the community groups be invited to join a committee to create and choose designs and Tidy Towns and Landcare to make the final decision.  The meeting was advised that sufficient members of LC&TT’s were at the Precinct meeting and would address the communities’ concerns at their next LC&TT’s meeting.
Meeting Closed 8.40pm.

